
 

 

   

Maltby Intermediate School  

 

Office (810) 299-3600   

August 28, 2020 

The Paw Print 

 Greetings Maltby Bullpup Families! 

We hope your family is enjoying these last weeks of our beautiful Michigan Summer! We have been 
hard at work preparing for our Bullpups and would like to thank you for your patience and cooperation! 
We know you need some important information and you will find this newsletter packed with details 
about our daily schedule, arrival, dismissal, lunch procedures and more! 

Family Before-School COVID Survey… 

One VERY important safety feature this year is that families MUST fill out a COVID survey for their 
Maltby child prior to the start of every school day. Parents will have to answer some specific 
questions related to any COVID symptoms or exposure before students are allowed in the building for 
the day- the survey will be sent out electronically each morning. We are asking parents to be honest 
and careful as they fill out the survey to help minimize exposure and maximize safety for students and 
staff each day. Look for a sample survey early next week so you can see what it entails- it will be brief 
and it is yet another thing we need to do in our busy mornings but it is essential for safety. Parents 
please keep in mind you will need to fill out a survey each morning for each student you have in BAS. 

1st Week of School… 

Our first week will be half days each day- starting time is our normal 8:40am and dismissal will be 
at 12:15pm. We will be working to ease students back into school and review school procedures with 
them as well as building those important social and emotional connections! Please note that students 
WILL be reporting to school on Wednesday, September 9th for the half day. Our Virtual Wednesday’s 
schedule will officially begin the second week of school. 

Arrival/ Dismissal… 

Please look closely at the arrival and dismissal information included later in the newsletter. We are 
anticipating a busier parking lot this year based on our survey information and as I mentioned 
previously our parking lot and Bauer Road can be a busy and sloooowww place to navigate in the 
morning and afternoon. We are asking parents to stagger drop-off time by alphabet in an attempt to 
mitigate long waits and congestion on Bauer. This will be a work in progress and will take all of our 
patience and cooperation and probably some tweaks to get it right- please bear with us- we all have to 
put the safety of students first- thank you for working with us on this. 

Please also review the dismissal information- it is important that we do NOT have students walking in 
the parking lot unescorted by an adult- our lot is too busy and many of these students are still very tiny 
people. Please review our system and be patient as the kinks get worked out the first few weeks. 

Parents PLEASE model appropriate social distancing and face-covering for our students when you are 
picking –up/ dropping off. This may be a little challenging as we anticipate lots of folks driving the kids- 
but it is important that we model and adhere to safe procedures to help keep our community and 
school healthy and open. 

General Supplies and Student Materials… 

We have posted a general supply list on our website and included it in this newsletter. Your child’s 
teacher may distribute an additional list once school starts. As a reminder students will not be utilizing 
their lockers as we start the year, so all backpacks and lunch boxes will be accompanying your student 
to their homeroom class. Please keep that in mind as we prepare for the year- we all need to be 
efficient with our use of space this year. 

Parking Lot Change… 

Parents please note that due to our anticipated increase in parking lot traffic we will have a NO LEFT 
TURN set up this year as cars exit the lot. We apologize for any inconvenience to our parents but we 
truly believe this will help mitigate traffic flow problems in the lot. 

  

  

 

 

Dates To Remember 
 

Sep 8 1st Day of School (8:15am-

12:15pm) 

Sep 8-11    Half Days of School  
(Tues, Wed, Thurs, Fri pickup 

12:15pm) 

Sep 10 6th Grade Picture Day 

Sep 11 5th Grade Picture Day 

Sep 14 2-1-2 Begins! 

Sep 14 PTO Meeting 9am – Zoom 

 (Zoom address to come) 

Sep 16  1st Virtual Wednesday 

Oct 1 Maltby BVA Picture Night 

6p-8p 

Oct 19 PTO Meeting 9am  

Nov 16 PTO Meeting 9am  

Dec 14 PTO Meeting 9am  

Dec 21-Jan 1 NO SCHOOL  

 (Winter Recess) 

Feb 15 PTO Meeting 9am  

Mar 15 PTO Meeting 9am  

Mar 29-Apr 2 NO SCHOOL 

 (Winter Recess) 

Apr 19 PTO Meeting 9am  

May 17 PTO Meeting 9am  

May 31 NO SCHOOL  
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Students Not Feeling Well… 

Please review the Livingston County Health Department documents that outline exposure and quarantine procedures that we 
have included. Having grown up with a nurse for a mom, I have always appreciated the “just give it a try and see how it goes” 
approach when our kids are feeling a little under the weather…BUT… this is definitely NOT the year to send your Bullpup to 
school if they are complaining of not feeling well. We will all need to err on the side of caution until our circumstances change. 
If students have a fever at school or display COVID-like symptoms we will need to quarantine them and have parents come 
right away to pick them up.  We will then need to follow the Health Department processes for quarantine very strictly so 
PLEASE take note and keep students home if they do not feel well- thank you. If your child presents with symptoms that are 
consistent with COVID they may be required to quarantine for 10 days or up until a negative COVID test is presented. 

Snack and Drinks… 

For safety purposes this year our drinking fountains are turned off but the bottle-filler portion will be on (they are touchless). 
Please make sure your student has a plastic water bottle that is clearly labeled with their name. We are eliminating snacks in 
the classroom this year to minimize times in the classrooms where students would need to remove their face-covering so 
make sure kids eat a good breakfast!! 
 

Encore Classes… 

This year Art and World Language Encore classes (5th grade Spanish, 6th grade French) will be taught in your child’s 
homeroom class. Students will be permitted to attend PE for their scheduled trimester of PE and it will be taught in a socially-
distanced manner- outside- weather permitting. Students will attend their year-long choice Encore class (Band, Orchestra, 
Music, or Year-Long PE) with students from their homeroom and their team’s other homeroom. In addition there are some 
Encore hours that may include students from another team homeroom who have chosen that year-long option as well. Band 
and Music students will be playing instruments or singing only when they can do so in an outdoor environment that is socially 
distanced. We are designating areas on campus for those classes to engage safely in those activities. On days where 
weather will not permit us to be outside, the teachers will be working with students on alternate Band and Music curriculum. 
Please note any Encore desks, chairs or high touch surfaces will be cleaned between each hour of Encore students. 

Homeroom Teacher Assignments… 

Homeroom teacher assignments will be available via Parent Connect next week. We are still making schedule adjustments 
based on BVA enrollment and hope to be able to communicate those classroom assignments next week as early as possible- 
we will send an email and directions to access that information through Parent Connect as soon as we can! 

BVA Families... 
BVA families please note it is our intention to keep you all in the communication loop and stay as connected to our BVA 
Maltby Bullpups as we can! As your students move forward in the BVA they can plan on having regular contact with Mr. Aten 
and myself! We are looking forward to supporting your students in their virtual learning environment and making sure they feel 
a connection to our school. Whether face to face or BVA we are all part of the Maltby Bullpup family here and we intend to 
make sure students feel that as we progress into the school year. 

   

As I reflect back on the content of this newsletter and our last newsletter I am amazed by the quantity and importance of the 
safety information we are having to communicate to parents. Our new circumstances really do require some major shifts from 
how we have conducted school in the past. Though reviewing the information we have outlined here may not feel like it, 
please know we will work our hardest to make school a great place for your student this year to the extent we can. The 
challenges of implementing school under these unique circumstances will be many and certainly will be frustrating to 
students, parents, and teachers at several junctures. Please recognize we will do the best we can and that we too are longing 
for a return to how we used to be able to run our wonderful school- and looking forward to the day when things may be able to 
look that way again (or as close as we can get!). Once again I thank you for your patience and understanding and would like 
to reiterate what a pleasure and honor it is to work with the 5th and 6th graders you send each day! 

Please take this next week as an opportunity for your child to wear their face-covering for an extended period of time- it can 
be challenging and students need to build up that stamina.  

Please save a little patience for our drop-off and pick-up next week!!   😉 

Mr. Brenner 

Mr. Aten 
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Welcome to the 2020/21 school year.  Maltby PTO is very excited to welcome you and your student.  The PTO is a 
parent teacher organization where all Maltby parents are members.   Our first meeting of the year will be held 
virtually.  The meeting is scheduled for Monday Sept 14th, 9 am.  Zoom meeting details coming soon! 
 
Traditionally, the PTO is involved in the following Maltby activities: Activity Afternoons, Book Fair, Bountiful Harvest 
Food Drive, Picture Day, Staff Hospitality/Appreciation, Movie Nights, Field Day, School Store and classroom 
programs. 
 
In lieu of selling products/merchandise, the Maltby PTO operates solely from parent donations.  Thank you to 
all families that have contributed!  The suggested family donation of $25 can be made via 
PayPal: maltbypto@yahoo.com   or the direct link here:  Maltby PTO Donation via PayPal.  We also accept cash or 
checks, payable to ‘Maltby PTO’ and dropped off in the front office.   We appreciate your support!  
 
Did you know there is a Maltby Parent Group page on Facebook?  On Facebook, search Maltby Intermediate 
School-Parent Group.  Request to join the group and then answer the questions.  There is a lot of communication to 
families via this group…check it out! 
 
Future meeting dates: Oct 19, Nov 16, Dec 14, Jan TBD, Feb 15, Mar 15, Apr 19, May 17 
 
Maltby PTO – Jennifer Marks-President, Ginger Timney-V.P., Angel Hamilton –Treasurer, Katie Tierney-Secretary 
 
 

             
 

  

 

Maltby PTO News 
 

 

 
Bus Cards – Make sure your student knows their home elementary school. 

 

Bus cards will be mailed directly to your home very soon. Please ask your 

students to tape their bus card and student schedule into their agenda books 

when they get them the first week of school.  Bus stop location, pick-up times 

and bus numbers will be defined.  Bus cards will indicate each child’s home 

elementary school.  This information will be important for students to know before 

the first day of school so they will know which transfer buses to ride. 

 

Transfer buses leaving Maltby at the end of the day will transport students to their 

home elementary school where they will board their home bus. Students can only 

ride their designated transfer bus to their home elementary.  All buses will be 

clearly labeled with the elementary home schools. Hornung home elementary 

school students will meet in the upper gym bleachers at the end of the day and walk 

over to Hornung Elementary to get on their buses.  There are NO guest riders at 

Maltby or any other school this year, no exceptions. This is to aid in contact 

tracing efforts. 

 

Masks are to be worn on the bus – this is required.  Students will load the bus 

from back to front, and will unload the bus from front to back.   

 

Example of bus card bus number/drop off: 

MSP44 

M-Maltby, SP-Spencer, 44 Bus Number.  

Key for card -M-Maltby, MSP-Spencer, MHI-Hilton, MHO-Hornung, MHA-Hawkins 

PLEASE NOTE THAT PICK UP AND DROP OFF TIMES ARE APPROXIMATE 

TIMES. PLEASE BE AT PICK UP SPOTS 10 MINUTES EARLY. 

 

  

 

Maltby 2020/2021 

DAILY SCHEDULE* 

First bell at 8:26am 

H.R.-8:40-8:44 

1st -8:45-9:40 

2nd-9:45-10:40 

3rd-10:45-11:40 

Lunches 

A-11:45-12:20 (5th) 

B-12:15-12:50 (5th) 

C-12:45-1:20 (6th) 

D-1:15-1:50 (6th) 

5th hr. -1:35-2:30 

6th hr. 2:35-3:27 

 
*May be subject to slight change. 

Transportation Information Transportation Dept. (810) 299-3890 
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In accordance with the 
Brighton Area Schools 
Cell Phone policy, our 
students at MIS are 
permitted to bring their cell 
phones to school.  We 
recognize the necessity 
and importance of family 
communication, but 
unfortunately ringing cell 
phones and the 
temptations of new 
games, cameras, and the 
technology that 
accompanies cell phones 
can present a distraction 

Cell Phones at MIS 
for your student and/or 
others in their classes.   

Therefore at MIS our 
students: 
Turn off cell phones at the 
beginning of the day and 
place them in their 
backpack.  Refrain from 
texting friends or parents 
during school hours. 
Utilize the main office 
phone to contact parents 
in the event of an 
emergency. 
We have had great 
success in keeping Maltby 

a distraction-free learning 
environment by following 
these procedures.  In 
addition, we ask that 
parents please refrain 
from calling or texting their 
student during the school 
day.  Any messages of an 
emergency nature can be 
relayed to students 
through the front office at 
810 299-3600.  Please 
call before 3:10pm to 
ensure your child 
receives the message! 
Thank you! 
  

product or service, the key 
to a successful newsletter 
is making it useful to your 
readers. 

A great way to add useful 
content to this newsletter 
is to develop and write 
your own articles, or 
include a calendar of 
upcoming events or a 
special offer that promotes 
a new product. 

You can also research 
articles or find “filler” 

 

5th Grade 

Friday, September 11th, 2020 

6th Grade 

Thursday, September 10th, 2020 

(Face-to-Face Students: If you miss picture day, a make-up day will be scheduled in late October.) 

BVA 5th & 6th Grade 

Thursday, October 1st, 2020 from 6pm-8pm at Maltby 

(BVA: If you bought a yearbook and have not received it, it will be available on picture night.) 

 

 

 

 

 

Be sure to sign up/log in to your PC account. Go to the Maltby’s website and click on Grades Icon, then 

click on the Parent Connect and follow instructions. Click on Enter Parent Login Info, then Need Login Info 

if you have forgotten your password or need to sign up.  You will then enter your email address.  Your 

password and login information will be emailed to you.  If you experience difficulties, please email 

PC@brightonk12.com. 
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If you have 

moved, or have 

a change to 

your phone 

number or 

email address, 

please contact 

the office as 

soon as 

possible, or 

update in 

Parent 

Connect.   

 

Thank you! 
 

Masks are a 

requirement this 

school year, so 

please make sure 

your student is 

aware of how to 

wear one and 

what the 

expectations are 

regarding them. 

 

 

 

 

MALTBY REGISTRATION IS BEING 

CONDUCTED COMPLETELY ONLINE THIS 

YEAR. 

PLEASE SEE DETAILS BELOW: 

 

- Picture Day will be the first week of school for Face-to-Face 

Students: September 10th for 6th graders, and September 11th for 

5th graders.  Picture Day for BVA Students will be October 1st 

from 6pm-8pm here at Maltby. They will all have an ID/yearbook 

picture taken- You may order picture packets online at 

Mylifetouch.com – Maltby ID EVTWJQCB8.    Maltby lanyards 

will be available to purchase - $2.00 (correct cash is 

appreciated). A make-up day will be scheduled by Lifetouch in 

late October. 

- You can deposit money into lunch account/s via Parent Connect.  

For questions regarding your child’s lunch account, please email 

gandola@brightonk12.com or call (810) 299-4175.   

- PTO donation - $25.00 per family (suggested donation amount) 

can be made via PayPal (maltbypto@yahoo.com).  This goes to 

help fund school events your student will enjoy throughout the 

year!  Donations can also be made via cash or check (made out 

to Maltby PTO) and sent in to school with your student. 

- If your student rides the bus, a bus card will be mailed to you. 

- Supply lists will be supplied by teacher (not all have one).  Be on 

the lookout for that!  

- Parents may drop off medication (in the original bottle) in the 

office along with the medication form signed by the doctor 

by appointment.  Please do not send the medication in with 

your student. 

- Maltby and Brighton spirit wear is available to purchase from 

Ivory Vines (www.ivoryvines.com) or Kensington Valley Varsity 

(www.kvvarsity.com).   

- Masks are required and must be worn while at school.  Please 

work with your student to make sure they are prepared and know 

what to do and what not to do with their masks.    

 

 

mailto:gandola@brightonk12.com
mailto:maltbypto@yahoo.com
http://www.ivoryvines.com/
http://www.kvvarsity.com/
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**NOTICE ****FIRST AGENCY, INC.****NOTICE 

Student Insurance is available online.  If you are interested in enrolling, please follow the instructions below.  Thank you! 

 

How to Find the Brochure PDF and/or enroll online: 

Go to our home page at www.1stAgency.com 

From there, go to “Find Your School”; select the state; hit “Go” 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Word From The Special Education Department 

Brighton Area Schools provides a variety of learning options for eligible students with disabilities by 

offering a continuum of educational environments, from generalized education class placements with 

special services to pull out programs in specialized classrooms.  Special education programs and services 

are operated and administered in the local school buildings in collaboration with the Livingston Educational 

Service Agency. 

If staff members or parents believe a student is struggling academically, socially, or behaviorally, a referral 

should be made to the C.A.R.E. Team through his/her general education teacher or the school 

administration. 

 

      
If your student is going to be absent from school please use our convenient twenty-four hour absence call-in 
line (810) 299-3688.   
 
- Please obtain a doctor’s note to receive a medically excused absence. 
 
- Please call when your student will be coming in late. 
 
- You must call in each day that your child is absent. 
 
- Please call no later than 9:00 a.m. on the day of the absence. 
 
- Students arriving late to school should be dropped off at the flag pole door.  
 
- Do not drive off until your student has rang the doorbell and is inside the building. 
 
- Students arriving late to school must report to the office to sign in. Parents cannot come inside. 
 
- Please send in a note for early dismissal and have it signed by office personnel. 
 
- We will only allow students to be signed out by people who are listed on the emergency card. 
 
- If you need an in-person meeting with a Principal or with staff, we ask that you please call and make an 
appointment. 
 
 

 

Attendance & Office Procedures 

http://www.1stagency.com/
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